

Missionaries to South Africa: June 2020 The Jamily

Dear Friends and Family,

What strange times we are living in! Everyone has an opinion on every aspect but I think we would all do each other a great service by getting our hearts and minds filled with TRUTH from God's Word and instead of spreading our stress, sending it to God in the form of humble prayers. May God help us to do so.

We are currently getting opportunities to preach from time to time. We are really in serious need of getting into new churches for the possibility of support as our support level seems to be at the lowest it has ever been. I am not sure if it is the result of the COVID19 effect on church finances or just coincidence. Either way we definitely need to gain support before we head back. Please pray and if you can help us get into some new churches that would be a real blessing.

We just had the blessing of ministering at Joy Baptist Tabernacle in Chattanooga, TN. It was great to assemble with God's people. Joy was a tremendous blessing to our family by hospitality and very generous love offering. We are super thankful for our partnership with them. We were with Pastor Jeremi Clanton on the 3rd of May, down in Winder, GA. It was good to see and spend time with an old friend. Our family really enjoyed being with these sweet people. We thank God for giving us the opportunity to spend time with them and also for the possibility of them becoming a supporter as their missions giving increases. Pray for this dear church and pastor as they seek to do more for world evangelism.

We would ask you to pray for Pastor Austin Gardner, a close friend and mentor. There is not a louder voice for World Evangelism than Bro. Gardner. Unfortunately, right now he is down with Covid19 and double pneumonia. He is in ICU. I know his family, friends and church covet your prayers during this time. Would you please take a moment and pray for God to heal this faithful man of God?

Our South African churches are just now beginning to be able to hold services again. I talked with one of our pastors and he said they want to start back but many of the people are scared to come back. Pray for pastor Stefan Ras to have wisdom and courage as he leads his flock during these uncertain times.

Once again we say a BIG THANK YOU for your faithful prayers and support.

Doing Our Reasonable Service,

Kevin, Corli, Clark, Hudson and Lana Hall

Macedonia MISSIONS Inc.

P.O. Box 519 Braselton, GA 30517 706-654-2818 www.mwbm.org

"That all the people of the earth may know." I Kings 8:60